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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

DRAFT Meeting Minutes 

Monday, October 20, 2008

Room 3

5:00 P.M.-7:00 P.M.

Present:

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, Larry Zaragoza,  Bill Butler, Peter Owen, Brian Holmes, Fred Metz, Deron Lovaas, Sally Kane
Staff: Joan Rohlfs

1.Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda

Chair Deron Lovaas opened the meeting at 5:15 pm.
2.Staff Report of TAC, MWAQC, CCSC

Staff reported that the Technical Advisory Committee did not meet in October. At the last MWAQC meeting on September 23, MWAQC voted to write a letter to the Virginia Air Pollution Control Board supporting a lower opacity standard for the Commonwealth of Virginia. MWAQC also approved a comment letter to the COG Board on COG’s Climate Change Report. 
The Climate Change Steering Committee will meet next on Wednesday, October 22 at 11:30 am. Staff reported that many comments were received on the draft Climate Change Report. At the meeting on Wednesday, staff will review major policy issues raised by commenters, such as adopting a stronger GHG reduction target for the region. There was a discussion about how to add more stakeholders to the COG Climate Change Committee, and sources of future funding for the climate change work. 
Staff said that local governments are facing hard economic times. As an example, Fairfax County Dept. of Health is considering discontinuing 4-5 air quality monitors in the county because the County has asked every department to reduce its budget by 25%. The County is facing a $450-$500 million deficit in FY 2010. 
Larry Zaragoza, a member of the Fairfax County Environmental Quality Advisory Committee, said it will take 4-5 years for the economy to recover. He said climate change initiatives such as tax credits should be acted on now. Deron Lovaas suggested that AQPAC write a letter to jurisdictions to say that AQPAC will be watching what happens with air quality in the FY2010 budget cycle. Fred Metz said that California came out with a report today that indicates how climate change has benefitted the state’s economy. Sally Kane suggested another reason for encouraging continued funding for air quality is the relationship between chronic illnesses and air quality. Dr. Zaragoza proposed developing a fact sheet to explain how the average person benefits from air quality services. Sally Kanes said there needs to be continuous data. Decisions can’t be made on data that hasn’t been gathered. Dr. Zaragoza offered to write a fact sheet. Volunteers to help writing the fact sheet and letter include Deron Lovass, Larry Zaragoza, Julie Van Fleet, Sally Kane and Brian Holmes. The agreed that the letter should also discuss how cuts affect mass transit as well as environment.
3.MWAQC/AQPAC Review Committee: Proposed Bylaws
Larry Zaragoza reported on the MWAQC/AQPAC Review Committee. There was a conference call on September 10 and following email exchange about issues in the bylaws. The issues included appointing members to AQPAC instead of organizations, and appointing members for two, 3-year terms. Dr. Zaragoza wanted flexible language so that good members with seniority could be reappointed. Peter Owen said that in Arlington the 2 term limit is observed more frequently with popular committees. He supported the new more flexible language.

Dr. Zaragoza said the proposed revision supported by the Review Committee changed Section 4, Officers, to having the AQPAC officers appointed by MWAQC instead of them being elected by AQPAC. Peter Owen said there was a lot of discussion over procedures in the election process, whether the election should be in person at a February meeting. There was no option for snow days, so Mr. Owen raised a technical objection. Mr. Mendelson said it is essential that elections be held in person in February. He suggested that a compromise might be that AQPAC elects officers, but if it can’t elect officers due to weather or other conditions, MWAQC would be the fall-back plan. Dr. Zaragoza said the organization has worked, and AQPAc should continue to have the ability to select its own chair. Phil Mendelson’s language is okay. Mr. Owen said that he preferred a secret ballot and he wants a back up plan. 

Staff distributed copies of Phil Mendelson’s proposed language for Section 4 of the bylaws that describes the AQPAC election process and Nominating Committee. AQPAC voted to remove all proposed resolutions from the table and to adopt the proposed language with two amendments. Section 4, last sentence, was amended to read: The election of officers shall be held during the month of February or as soon thereafter as practicable. Peter Owen suggested a further addition to this paragraph: In the event of a vacancy in the officership, AQPAC shall elect a chair at the next meeting. Both amendments were passed by the members present.
4. New Business
Ms. Rohlfs reported on recruitment for new APQAC members. An email recruitment letter was sent to participants in the air quality forecasting program run by Clean Air Partners. Four applications were received from this process. In addition, emails were sent to a variety of organizations meeting the various member categories of AQPAC. 

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet observed that Rodney Livingston has missed three meetings.

Ms. Rohlfs announced that the Greater Washington 2050 will have a teleconference on “How the Region Should Grow and Develop.” The teleconference will be Tuesday, October 21, 10:30 am – 11:30 am. She distributed the call-in information and said AQPAC members are invited to participate.

5. Next Meeting and Adjourn

There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting at 7:10 pm. The next meeting will be on November 17, 2008.
